LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

June 22, 2015

Board Members and Committee Chairs:

Present:  Rich Bradley, Elizabeth Bowerman, Rich Nielson, Brian Trock, Judy Brupbacher, Art Williams, Darlene Varga and Sara Riggs 
Absent:  Kim Wright, Henry Hahn, Toni Allison, Marie Miller (temporary Communications Chair) 
Call to Order---Rich B. called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Approval of Minutes--- Art moved that the April minutes be approved as presented. Rich N. seconded; the motion was approved. There was no Board Meeting in May.
Treasurer's Report---Rich reported a cash balance of $7080.87 as of the end of May.  Rich reminded the Board that we had discussed using the 2014 Budget for the 2015 Budget since the Board has not approved a 2015 Budget yet.  Art pointed out that the math accounting for the 2014 “Income from Class” didn’t match the dollars shown although the dollars were correct.  Rich N. will correct this.  Elizabeth indicated she needed a budget for speakers for the monthly meetings for 2015.  Rich N. moved that the 2014 LMN Budget be modified to include $450 for Speaker Expenses and accepted as the 2015 LMN Budget.  Elizabeth seconded; motion approved.   
Old Business:

a.    Green Up Comal Update---Art reported that 51 trees have been planted and the remainder will be planted in the fall.  A couple people who originally ordered trees have backed out so few extra trees are available.

b.  Communications ---Marie and Henry both absent; no report.

c.  Membership Manual –  The LMN Bylaws have been modified to match the TMN Bylaws as required. Art moved that the revised LMN Bylaws be accepted by the Board.  Darlene seconded; motion passed.  Voting on the Membership Manual, which will now be titled “Chapter Operating Manual” to conform to the TMN template, was tabled until the July meeting.

d.  Alternate location for monthly meetings – Tabled until July meeting.
e.  Storage Shed – Art report that the new shed has been assembled and installed in the LMN storage area in the barn.  He is considering purchasing a fan to help fight the humidity; a de-humidifier was suggested but we are not sure any of our stored items really require a low-humidity environment.  Art feels the fan should be enough for now.
f.  Monarch Way Station – Rich B. reported that Linda Valdez bought some milkweed plants for the new garden but they have not been planted yet due to the wet weather.

New Business:

a.  By the Numbers---Brian sent out the latest statistics prior to the meeting.  In summary, our members reported almost 7,000 volunteer hours through May.  See attached report for details.

b.  Education---Darlene reported that 39 people attended the  Bamberger Ranch tour on May 20th  and were very impressed. She suggested making it a part of each class experience or maybe every other class since there is room for 40 people on each tour.  Darlene also reported that she has updated the application for the 2015/2016 class, which starts in November, and will put it on the LMN website in July.  Discussion about when to start advertising the class to the public determined that advertising should start as soon as we can get the application on the website.  Darlene also mentioned that members of the current class mentioned to her that they didn’t like having to have Earth Day as their class project. It was suggested that Darlene encourage them to do another class project of their choosing but that having the class members coordinate the LMN Earth Day event was something that probably wouldn’t change.
c.  Monthly Program Speakers for July and August --- Elizabeth reported that the speaker for July will be Cindy Fronk, speaking on “The Balcones Canyonlands National Wildlife Refuge” and the August speaker will be Dr. Clark Wernecke, speaking on “The Myth of Clovis First.”  

d.  Outreach Reporting ---  Art is going to draft some instructions for our members.
e.  Hospitality Report---Toni absent; no report.

f.  Request for Funds from Guadalupe River Trail – Art reported that he was asked by Mark Henderson if LMN would make a donation to help fund a new bridge over a badly eroded section of the Guadalupe River South Trail near Canyon Lake Dam.  After discussion, Art moved that we donate up $250 from our Special Projects budget to this project, paid on a reimbursement basis, as receipts are submitted.  Brian seconded; motion passed.
g.  Chapter Project--- Art suggested the Chapter start doing a designated Chapter Project each year.  It should be a project that would be good for the community, and have a specific start and end with no continuing obligations or maintenance.  It would provide good publicity for TMN and the Chapter, and would be selected from suggestions made by our members.  Art pointed out that “Green Up Comal” could be considered the 2015 Chapter Project, which will give us plenty of time to decide on the 2016 project; he will draft up a proposal for the Board to consider at the July Board Meeting.
h.  Replacement for Publicity Chair – Rich B. announced that Nancy Fitzpatrick has resigned as Publicity Chair and indicated that Sara Riggs had agreed to take over the position.  Elizabeth moved that Sara be appointed as Publicity Chair.  Darlene seconded; motion passed.  Sara was congratulated and welcomed as a member of the Board.

i. 2016 Board Positions – Rich B. stated that Henry will be asking eligible Board members about their willingness to continue in their present positions for another year, and also soliciting names of prospective candidates for the 2016 Board.  Board members are asked to let Henry know their plans.
j.  Hours Reporting System – Henry absent; tabled until next meeting.

k. County Actions – Rich B. informed the Board that Judge Sherman Krause has chosen to become more involved in the matters of our local AgriLife Extension Service and will be part of future decisions.  Krystal Batteen is the AgriLife liaison for Judge Krause.  Rich also reported that a replacement for Martha Joyce has been named but none for Chris Wiemers yet. 
l.  AgriLife Extension Open House – Rich B. announced that the fall Open House will be held October 10 and that it’s a good opportunity for LMN to do some presentations and outreach.

m.  Open – Judy reported that the Heritage Museum is looking for a part-time gardener and is offering $150 per month for 10 hours of weeding, pruning and trail work.  Sara will publicize the position.

Adjourn---Rich moved the meeting be adjourned.  Brian seconded; motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM.

Next Meeting---Monday, July 27, 2015, 6 PM at AgriLife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Elizabeth Bowerman for Kim Wright, Secretary
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